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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 
Have you something to advertise or tell the community, then you can email 

rathkealecommunitycouncil@gmail.com or drop a note into Wilmott’s Newsagent on Thomas Street,  
on or before Tuesday evening of each week. 

RATHKEALE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING ON  
MONDAY 18TH OCTOBER IN THE COMMUNITY HALL @ 8PM 

 
  
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Rathkeale Community Council 
45 Drive - Card Results 

 
1st Prize: Mary O'Grady - Kathleen Daly 
     
2nd Prize: John Dolan - Sean McElligott 
 
Table Prizes: Peter Donovan - Helen Royce 
  
Raffle:  Season Ticket - Mike Kearns 
  Season Ticket - Mary O'Grady 
  €30 Sean McElligott 
  €10 Mary O'Grady 
  €10 Mai Wall 
 

The cards committee together with the players wish 
to extend sincere sympathy to the family, relatives 
and friends of Gerard Madigan who passed away 
recently.   
They would like to extend sincere sympathy to 
Dave and Angela, brothers, sisters, partner Amy, 
son Jamie, Grandmother Eileen, aunts, uncles, 
cousins, relatives and a wide circles of friends on 
the untimely passing away of Paul Hogan. 
May they rest in peace. 

St. Mary’s/Sean Finns GAA Club 
 
A LEGEND HAS LEFT US… 
This past week has seen a complete suspension of 
field games in St. Mary’s/ Sean Finn’s as the entire 
community tried to come to terms with the loss of a 
very much-admired friend and player Paul Hogan, 
RIP.  Ducie was taken on his final journey in the 
company of his family, friends and teammates from 
both the GAA and soccer clubs who all held him in 
such high esteem. Words cannot express the 
sympathy we all feel for Dave, Angela, Amy, Jamie, 
Timmy and Dave, Rachel, Cathy, Joanne and Mary, 
his Grandmother Eileen, Uncles, Aunts, cousins and 
friends.   As Fr. Russell said in his homily, we can 
honour Paul’s memory by developing in ourselves 
some of the positive qualities, which he had.  We 
admired his ability to persevere at tasks, which seem 
daunting, his determination to give of his best in all 
matters, and his delight in using his many gifts for the 
benefit for his family and friends.   
Ar dheis De go raibh a Anam. 

 
The annual Churchgate collection for conquer 
cancer will be taken at all masses this weekend 
Saturday 16th and Sunday 7th October.  This is 
a most deserving cause and your support will 
be appreciated. 

Harvest Mass 
The Harvest Mass will be celebrated next Friday 
night 15th October 8.00pm at the community 
centre.  All are welcome. 

RATHKEALE COMMUNITY GAMES 
Something to look forward to... 

"Halloween Disco" 
over the last weekend in October.  

Our AGM will be on Monday 18th October in the 
Community Centre at 8pm everyone welcome. 

Colaiste na Trocaire Parents Council 
AGM 
The Parent’s Council AGM will take place on 
Tuesday 19th October, in Colaiste na Trocaire at pm. 
Being a member is a great way to meet other 
parents, so do come along. All parents welcome. 
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Holy Rosary 
The Holy Rosary will be prayed each evening 
during the month of October 7.00pm at the Marian 
Shrine, Church Street. Everybody is invited to join 
the prayer for vocations. 

Music, Song, Dance, Stories and the Craic. 
The Mighty Entertainers of the 

Irish Rambling House, 
Saturday 13th November Lisdoonvarna.  

Coach to Lisdoonvarna leaves Abbeyfeale 
4.40pm via NewCastleWest, Limerick City and 

Ennis.  
Tel 068-48353. 

Blessed Mary Mac Killor - Sisters of St.Joseph of 
the sacred heart.  The Australian Church will 
celebrate the canonisation of St.Ita's 1st National 
Saint on Sunday 17th October.  Ireland is very 
significant in the history of this order as over 700 
Irish girls joined this order and now some 40 sisters 
have re-connected to continue ministry in Ireland.  
A national mass to celebrate this event will be 
conducted in St. John's Cathedral, Limerick on 
November 7th.  More details later. 

DONOVAN STUDIOS 
Professional 

Photographers 
Rathkeale, Co. Limerick 

 
Mobiles:  

087-6294431 & 087-9336465 
Website: www.donovanstudios.ie 

Email: dan@donovanstudios.ie 
 

Wedding Photography 
Specialists 

 
Taking bookings now  
for 2011 Weddings 

 
Great Value also for remainder 

of 2010 
 

Contact Dan on 087-6294431 

Enjoy the atmosphere and great 
food with family and friends at 

Bloomers 
Bistro – Deli 

 WE OFFER 
 ~ GREAT VARIETY 
 ~ EXCELLENT VALUE 
 ~ EXCEPTIONAL SERVICE 
 ~ FULLY LICENSED 

Daily 10am – 8pm & til 9pm Friday and 
Saturday 

We cater for private dinner parties at 
Bloomers or experience our catering to 

your home, pub, club or venue. 
Take our Sandwich’s, lunches & 

evening meals 
Enquiries to 069-64560 

 
 

 

An invitation to all involved in parish 
ministry/councils, to a talk by Dr. Anne Francis on 
"Being The Body Of Christ At This Time In This 
Parish - The Challenges And The Opportunities" to 
be held on Saturday 23rd October 10.30am - 4.00pm 
at Limerick Diocesan Pastoral Centre.   
One hour worships will be offered twice.   
Topics: Being one at liturgy - Liturgical music and 
full participation at Sunday mass - reflecting on the 
Eucharist - preparing for Eucharistic congress 2012.   
Twenty adult faith programmes that a parish can use 
today.  Booking essential - contact the Pastoral 
Centre on 061-400133.  Cost: €10 per person/€25 per 
parish group. 

BIRTHDAY WISHES 
Congratulations to Orla Ryan-O'Riordan 
who celebrated her birthday on Saturday 
last with family and friends in O'Sullivan's 
Bar, Rathkeale. 
Congratulations to Jessica O’Shea, St. 
Mary’s Park, who celebrated her birthday 
on Saturday with family and friends. 
Congratulations to Bernie Woulfe, who 
celebrated her birthday on Tuesday with 
family and friends. 
 

Congratulations to Benji O'Riordan and the 
syndicate, whose horse "The Bush" won the derby at 
Asdee, Co.Kerry on Sunday last.  Ridden by Megan 
Carbury, niece of Paul Carbury, "The Bush" ran a 
brilliant race and showed everyone who is the best. 
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YOUR LAST CHANCE TO BE INVOLVED IN THE 
RATHKEALE BUSINESS DIRECTORY 

 

All businesses and sporting/community Groups are requested to have their advertisements 
and contact information with Siân Lewis (Wilmot's Newsagents) or Derek Downes 
(EuroSpar) by the final deadline of  
FRIDAY 22 OCTOBER 2010. 
 

Any information or advertisements received after this date will unfortunately risk not being 
included in the Directory. 
 

Becoming involved in the Directory means over a years worth of advertising for as little as 
€75 and the Directory will be distributed as an insert in The Weekly Observer to over 8,000 
homes and businesses. 
Please contact Siân on 087-2735234 or Derek for any further information. 
 
(Form on following page) 
 

 

NEWS FROM 
COLÁISTE NA TRÓCAIRE 

 
Events Coláiste Na Trócaire Week Ending 8 October 

 
Monday October 4 as part of the Young Social Innovators project a guest speaker from 
the Simon Community gave a talk to the Transition Year class on the work carried out by 
this voluntary organisation.  Third Year C.S.P.E classes were also given a talk by a guest 
speaker from the I.S.P.C.C as part of their course and in preparation for their C.S.P.E. 
projects for the Junion Certificate. 
  
On Monday October 4 the ladies senior football club of Colaiste Na Trocaire had a victory 
over Doon Mercy Secondary School.  The match was played in the Doon G.A.A field.  The 
final score was 3.4 to 2.4.  The team played very well with outstanding performances by 
Caoimhe Costelloe, Niamh Foley and Eimear Stokes. 
Tuesday October 5 first year hurlers played Hazelwood College.  They were unlucky on 
the day, the final score was 5.9 to 0.7 in favour of Hazelwood.  This young hurling team 
had a victory over S.M.I Newcastle West and Scoil Iosef, Kilmallock in a Blitz, Michael 
Morrissey gave an outstanding performance. 
  
Swimming classes in U.L continue each week on Thursday afternoons for Transition Year 
students. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Bridge Club 
 1. Kay Cussen and Mossie Stack 2. Mike and Noel Fifzgibbon 3. Betty Sheehan and Margaret Hennessy 4. Pat Neville and Richard Langford 
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ST.MARY’S ATHLETICS CLUB 
 

On Sunday last the 10/10/10 St Mary’s A.C. had twenty two Athletes who took part in the County under age 
Cross Country which was held in U.L. in lovely dry conditions. In the first race of the day the girls U9 
750metres, we had six athletes in action and what a race it proved to be. Ellen Lynch ran a powerful race and 
took the lead after the first 100 metres and finished in first place winning an individual gold medal, she was 
followed home by Niamh Foley in second place taking the silver medal, Holly Meridith finished in fifth place, 
Claire Power seventh place, Sophie Liston eighth place and Orla Fahy eleventh place. These girls duly won 
the team event collecting the gold medal for their club. Another fantastic performance by this fine team of 
very young athletes. 
 
Nessan Leahy was our sole representative in the boys U9 750 meters and in his debut for the club ran a 
superb race and finished in first place winning an individual gold medal. 
 
Next in action were the girls U11 1,500 metres. Sophie Meridith ran a superb race and finished in second 
place winning an individual silver medal. Aisling Enright finished in sixth place, Mary O’ Connor in 
thirteenth place, Kira Courtney twenty first place and Orlaith in twenty third place. This team also won first 
place in the team event for their club. This too was a great performance as it was the first time that these girls 
ran together. Aisling Enright and Orlaith Leahy making their debut for the Club. 
 
In the boys under eleven 1,500 metres Barry Coleman and Jack Fahy were in action. Jack Fahy ran very well 
and finished in fifteenth place. Unfortunately Barry Coleman had to drop out of the race due to a stitch in his 
side. 
 
Kelly Devine was in action in the girls under thirteen 2,500 and ran a great race keeping up with the leaders 
all the way and finished in third place winning an individual bronze medal. 
 
Our last team in action were the boys under seventeen 5,000 metres. Ciaran English ran a superb race and 
finished in second place, Patrick Duggan fourth place, Eoin O’ Donnell fifth place, Darren Jones seventh 
place, Steve O’ Reilly eighth place and Declan Mullane ninth place. They duly won the team event taking the 
gold medals for their club. This team as always ran a very close unit and packed in true country style. It is 
great to see these boys running U17, most of them have been running together since they were U10 and what 
a great team they are. To see them still running together is truly magnificent. Well done boys and keep it up. 
Well done also to their coach Tom who has been with them from the start and has made them into the fine 
athletes they are today. Well done to all the athletes who took part, medal winners and participants. Well 
done also to the coaches for U 9’s, 11’s , Yvonne and Kathleen and to the parents for making the journey to 
U.L. 
 
Munster Novice under 23 and even ages Cross Country will take place in Carrigadrohid, Macroom. Co Cork 
on Sunday 17th October, 2010 at 12 Noon. 
 
Munster Intermediate and uneven ages Cross Country will take place in Charleville Show Grounds Co Cork 
on Sunday 7th November 2010 at 12 Noon. 
 
Our Annual Bowling outing will take place on Tuesday 26th October 2010 at 7pm to Funworld on the Ennis 
Road for all registered members clubs. There will be a charge of €5.00 per child on the night. 
 
County indoors will take place in Nenagh (Nenagh Indoor Track) on Saturday 13th November 2010, starting 
at 11 am. 
 
Training on Thursday night at 7pm in the Astro Turf Pitch in the Soccer Grounds and on Sunday morning at 
11am in the Bog Garden (GAA Field), Please note change of venue form St Mary’s Park. 




